Summerwood Quarterly

08/8/2011

Dear Homeowners,

The HOA would like to say thank you for continuing to make Summerwood a great place to live.  As we move into summer, the Board will be addressing many covenant violations that are becoming commonplace throughout the neighborhood.  We are asking everyone to voluntarily obey the covenant “Use Restrictions” agreed upon by each homeowner by your purchase of a home in the Summerwood Community.   The Covenant agreement is in place to protect your family and your investment. If you have any neighborhood concerns that deal specifically with covenant violations or neighborhood safety, please email the Home Owners Association at summerwoodhomeowners@yahoo.com.
Some of the obvious violations are unkempt lawns, boats and trash cans that are not properly covered or placed, roofing or other signs (except for “For Sale” signs) that are posted in front yards, pets that are not leashed, caged, and/or fenced at all times, and always clean up after your pet while taking them for a walk.  The board has posted a list of the “Use Restrictions” on line at www.neighborhoodlink.com
After two weeks of the delivery date of this letter, the board will review each home in the neighborhood for covenant violations.  Any lot owner with a covenant violation will receive an official letter documenting any violations with an official request for correction of the issues within a reasonable amount of time.  If the lot owner would like to discuss violations with the board, use the email address listed above.  Furthermore, if any homeowner needs a copy of the Covenant or Use Restriction, email the board.
Furthermore, I would like to introduce our newest 2011 HOA board member Jeff Young from 46 Rustcraft.  We will be looking for several deed owners to join next year’s board as we will be losing three board members.  In the event that there are not enough homeowners to maintain an HOA Board for 2012, a third party management firm may be hired to maintain our covenant agreement for a fee.  The other option would be to dissolve the HOA, in such an event usually there is a decline in neighborhood curb appeal, safety, as well as property values.

Finally, the HOA is planning a “Day at the Pond” luncheon to give folks a chance to get to know each other.  We are looking at October 15th, 11 a.m. to 2 p.m.  We will send out another letter with more details as we get closer to October, but please go ahead and mark it on your calendar.
Sincerely,

Christopher Charles

summerwoodhomeowners@yahoo.com

